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NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES MEETING –April 19, 2011
The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on the date of Tuesday, April 19, 2011.  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Alan Campbell, Bill Dennison, Tony Garrison, Alison Langley, Lisa Hooker, Shelly Hendricks, David Fredricks and Patty Parrott.  Etta Cornett and Lynne Dewey were absent from the meeting.
ORDER # 11-175 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to adopt the agenda for the April meeting.

ORDER # 11-176 – APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MINUTES – The motion was made by Alan Campbell and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the minutes of the March meeting.
ORDER #11-177-APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS-The motion was made by Alan Campbell  and seconded by James Beard to approve the March monthly financial reports, instructional funds report, and bingo report.
ORDER #11-178-APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS- No personnel recommendations for the month of March. 
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Hannah Fredricks was present at the March meeting.
ORDER # 11-179 – APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE MARCH MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Alison Langley to approve the second reading of the March meeting minutes.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison and Shelly Hendricks reported on curriculum, instruction, and assessment items:

· Mrs. Hendricks explained that NHHS is in full swing for CATS testing. Mrs. Hendricks provided information to council members regarding the schedule for testing as well as the different activities planned for the students.
· Mr. Dennison reported that ACT results may have dipped from last year. NHHS scored at 17.9-18% this year. Last year NHHS scored an 18.2%.

· Mr. Dennison reported that 10 NHHS teachers will attend training this summer. At this training, teachers will learn how to encourage student engagement in the classroom. Teachers attending the conference will train other teachers in PD sessions.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· Day of Service on April 16, 2011 was a huge success. 256 students showed up for community service. Mr. Dennison praised Angela Cannon and the commitment committee on a job well done.
· NHHS graduate Joey Stockton was inducted in the KHSAA Hall of Fame on April 16, 2011.
· Boys and Girls track teams won The Heart of the Bluegrass Tournament.
· Tennis has been successful, winning many meets.

· Softball beat JHHS.

· NHHS graduate Nathan Adcock has been signed to The Kansas City Royals, MLB team.

· Council members received a copy of the student accident list for March, as well as the nurse report for March.

Council members each received a copy of the NHHS handbook. Revisions will be made beginning at the next SBDM meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

· Mr. Dennison shared with the council members a revised copy of staff allotments 
FY 11-12. He explained to council members that NHHS was rewarded section 7 money, which is reflected in the revised staff allotment proposal as noted.
How will the section 7 money be used to decrease the % of novice and apprentice level students in your school?

1.
I Can Learn (ICL) Math Lab Teacher ($68,000)

2.
150 “ICL” licenses (Algebra and Geometry) X $44 = ($6600)

3.
LF position - Intensive Reading teacher ($52,000)

4.
Literacy First Contract ($7,200)

5.
0.5 English teacher for College and Career Readiness transition courses ($36,414)

ORDER # 11-180-APPROVAL OF THE REVISED STAFF ALLOTMENT PROPOSAL-The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Patty Parrott to approve the revised staff allotment FY 11-12
ORDER # 11-181 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by James Beard and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to adjourn the meeting.

_____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

